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February 11, 2004

John MacDouQal
UCLA Capital Programs
1060 Veteran Avenue
Los Angeles, CA 90024

Re: Peer Review Conclusions for UCLA Capital Programs Building Seismic Strengthening

Dear Mr. MacDougal:

In regards to the proposed seismic strengtheninp presented by Fnglekirk ft Sabol Consulting
Engineers, Inc., we have presented our comments in the September 16. 2003 and January 5,
2004 letters. Subsequently, we have reviewed the responses from Englekirk & Sabol Consulting
Engineers, Inc. for the proposed seismic strengthening, including the following:

• Architectural and Structural Drawings; prepared by Englekirk ft Sabol Consulting
Engineers, Inc.. dated December 12, 2003.

• Specifications, prepared by Englekirk & Sabol Consulting Engineers, Inc., dated
December 12. 2003.

• Structural Calculations, prepared by Englekirk ft Sabol Consulting Engineers, Inc.,
dated September 2, 2003.

• Geotechnical Investigation Report, prepared by Harding Lawson Associates, dated
August 10, 1987,

• Structural Peer Review Response: Englekirk ft Sabol Consulting Engineers, Inc.,
dated January 26. 2004.

Based on the above documents and additional clarifications through phone conferences, all our
concerns are adequately addressed. We have no further comments on the design and once
implemented the building will meet the requirements for a ‘Good’ rating per the UC Seismic
Safety Policy guidelines.

Thank you for your attention. Please do not hesitate to call should you have any questions.

Sincerely.
NABIN YOUSSEF & ASSOCIATES

/ / / /7

— 77 /

Nat)-t. sse’. SE.

NY/ct

Xc: File 0376510

A I I, I 71



,1essage Page 1 of I

Coleman, William

From: Shivers. Natahe

Sent: Thursday. February 12. 2004 11:17AM

To: Colemar Wifliam

Subject: FW: UCLA Capital Programs Peer Review

see attached Ni and for seismic file

-----Original Message-----
From: MacDougall, John
Sent: Thursday, February 12, 2004 8:01 AM
To: Santon, Sue; Shivers, Natalie
Subject: FW: UCLA Capital Programs Peer Review

Just thought you might want to see this letter from the peer reviewer confirming that the proposed corrections will
result in a Good rating. I will also ask Tom Sabol for a similar letter.

John
Original Message

From: Nabih Voussef [mailto:nabih@NYASE.com]
Sent: Wednesday, February 11, 2004 5:05 PM
To: MacDougall, John
Cc: Charles Tan
Subject: UCLA Capital Programs Peer Review

John.

Please see attached final Peer Review letter.

Nabih Voussef, SE,, FASCE
Nabih Voussef & Associates
800 Wlshire Boulevard
Suite 510
Los Angeles, CA 90017
Tel: 213-362-0707, Fax: 213-688-3099
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